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DIRECTOR 

Amy Neves, nevesfamily34@gmail.com 860-951-2242 

ñThe best way to find yourself is to lose yourself in the service of othersò, Mahatma Gandhi 

Report Summary- Amy Neves 

A big THANK YOU goes out to all the clubs that completed the annual Presidentôs Report.  
After reading through each page, I am truly overwhelmed by the amount of events and 
activities that collectively, CJW clubs sponsor.  Most of our time is spent focusing on our 
local club and community and rightly so, but there is also another view that it is equally 
important to see and that is just how much of an impact our clubs have on our state when 
we look at things collectively.  I am so proud of all the activities that the clubs have been 
able to sponsor and causes that have been supported.  Below is a collection of metrics 
from the reports that I think you will find enlightening.     

2015 Presidentôs Report Summary 

¶ Membership is down only slightly from the previous year, 8% 

¶ Statewide CJW clubs distributed almost $140,000 ï WOW!! 

¶ Statewide we participated in 968 projects/activities ï that is a lot of work! 

¶ Most projects were in the Homelife and Leadership categories 

¶ The primary goals of EVERY club were similar - one or more of the following: 
o Grow membership 
o Increase participation from existing members 
o Develop member leadership 
o More fundraising and more new ideas 

Metric Count 

Total Number of Clubs in CJW 33 

Reports Received 29 

Below are based on the clubs who 
submitted reports only 

 

Membership Last Year 576 

Current Membership 532 

Change in membership -44 or -8% 

# clubs who participated in the 
Director's challenge 

7 

Total Dollars Donated $139,500 

Total Projects/activities 968 

mailto:nevesfamily34@gmail.com
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Education 114 

Art 65 

Conservation 65 

Current Affairs 83 

Health 89 

Home life 180 

Leadership 158 

Membership 149 

Way and Means 32 

LTA 18 

Juniorettes 15 

 

 

CLUB RECOGNITION  

At Spring Conference, each club received recognition for the project or activity that had the 
most impact to their community.   Recognition is for the following: 

¶ Enfield Junior Womenôs Club - Thriving in Chaos Talk/Presentation  

¶ South Windsor Junior Womenôs Club - Safety Town - Week long program  for pre-
kindergarteners aimed at teaching safety around bikes, roads, fire, police, 
stranded, school bus & 911 

¶ Tolland Junior Women, Inc. - Parent Child Dance for Grades 4 & 5  

¶ Vernon Junior Womenôs Club - Safety Town  

¶ Windsor Junior Womanôs Club - Shad Coronation Ball.  Long standing event, local 
has candidates ty to get shad derby queen crown, , must have a sponsor, be 
knowledgeable 

¶ Junior Womenôs Club of Fairfield - Annual Holiday Fundraiser  

¶ Monroe Womenôs Club - Wine tasking at Jones Family Farms 

¶ Newtown Junior Womenôs Club - Tag a Gift Mission  

¶ Orange Community Women - Pie Plates commemorating 40th anniversary of the 
Orange Country Fair 

¶ Stratford Junior Womenôs Club - Beer Tasting to benefit the  Sterling house 
community toy drive and adopt a family projects 

¶ Trumbull Community Women - Shred It Program offered to town for free 

¶ Cromwell Junior Womenôs Club, Inc. - Expand scholarship offerings to other town 

¶ Glastonbury Junior Womenôs Club - Wreaths Across America 

¶ Hebron Womenôs Club - Sponsored Hartford Symphony Orchestra 

¶ Marlborough Junior Womanôs Club - Pumpkin Plunge to raise funds for local food 
bank  

¶ Simsbury Junior Womanôs Club - Luminary Night 

¶ Durham Womanôs Club - Helped 3 families recover from a house fire  

¶ Haddam Junior Womanôs Club - Paint night and town wide tag sale 

¶ Lyme-Old Lyme Junior Womenôs Club - Art Show  
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¶ Shoreline Community Women, Inc. - Soldier Project.  226 boxes filled with  goods 
for armed forces 

¶ Wallingford Community  Women - Young children's activity area in the celebrate 
Wallingford festival 

¶ Bethlehem Junior Womenôs Club - Senior Luncheon  

¶ Cheshire Junior Womenôs Club - Town Wide Spelling Bee 

¶ Junior Womanôs Club of Watertown - Cookies and Milk with Santa including a 
winter wonderland, meet Santa, activities, raffles, candy shop, etc. 

¶ Junior Womenôs Club of Litchfield Hills - Girls Just Wanna run 5K 

¶ Junior Womenôs Club of Wolcott - Paint Night and Golf Tournament  

¶ Wolcott Juniorettes - Candy donation to Save Haven for Halloween and food 
donation to St. Vincent de Paul for Christmas 

¶ Woodbury Junior Womenôs Club - 35th Annual Craft Fair and Boutique 

 

 

Participation Awards are given to any club that achieves 100 points or more for the 
activities tracked on the Participation Report such as donating to the CJW Scholarships, 
participating in the Directorôs Challenge, attending Conferences, etc.   These clubs 
received that Award: 

¶ Enfield Junior Womenôs Club - 125 points 

¶ South Windsor Junior Womenôs Club - 100 points 

¶ Orange Community Women - 130 points 

¶ Cromwell Junior Womenôs Club, Inc. - 120 points 

¶ Shoreline Community Women, Inc. - 120 points 

¶ Wallingford Community  Women - 100 points 

¶ Woodbury Junior Womenôs Club - 105 points 

 

Clubs who participated in the Directorôs Challenge also received special recognition.  
Thank you to the following for supporting the Connecticut Forest and Park Associate 
(CFPA) 

¶ Enfield Junior Womenôs Club 

¶ Orange Community Women 

¶ Cromwell Junior Womenôs Club, Inc. 

¶ Simsbury Junior Womanôs Club 

¶ Shoreline Community Women, Inc. 

¶ Junior Womanôs Club of Watertown 

¶ Junior Womenôs Club of Litchfield Hills 
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ASSISTANT DIRECTORS 

Maryellen Friedrich, mfriedrich@cox.net    Alison Wells, alisonwells@att.net 

 

Newsletter article 

June 2015 

Co-Assistant Directors: Maryellen Friedrich, Alison Wells 

 

We hosted a Workshop on óFundraisingô at the CJW Spring Conference on May 2, 2015. 
This workshop offered a great opportunity to meet people from other clubs (thanks to 
Nicole, CJW Meeting Planner for  the unique seating arrangement!!), the ability to 
brainstorm ideas together, learn what other clubs are doing, along with the ability to do 
some networking. The presentation will soon be available on the CJW website for future 
reference. Club Presidents should discuss this information with their members at an 
upcoming meeting. Itôs important to begin your fundraising planning now, as you prepare 
for the next club year. 

Here are the Hot Topic questions we discussed at the Workshop, along with your ideas. 

1. What are some óeasy to doô fundraisers? 

a. Calendars 

b. Cookbooks 

c. Thirty One, Stella & Dot type parties 

d. Restaurant night event ï get % of sales 

e. Macy discount coupons 

f. Church fair (face painting) 

g. Birdies for charity ticket sale 

h. Luminaries at Christmas 

i. Bake sale 

j. CPTV Auction 

k. Tea cup auction (at meeting) 

l. 50/50 Raffle 

m. Pewter ornaments 

n. Pandora bead 

o. Pie plate (pottery with logo) 

 
2. What type of fundraiser is good for partnering with other organizations in town? 

a. Partner with Chamber of Commerce for various events (i.e. Road Race) 

b. Little Miss & Mr Contest (Wolcott) 

c. Favorite Pet Contest 

d. Selling beer at UConn games (share shifts) 

 
3. What are some ideas for large-scale fundraisers? 

a. 5k Road Race 

b. Town-wide luminaries/sale 

c. ñWallingfordopolyò Game 

file:///C:/Users/Diane%20Neri/AppData/Roaming/Microsoft/Word/mfriedrich@cox.net
file:///C:/Users/Diane%20Neri/AppData/Roaming/Microsoft/Word/alisonwells@att.net
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d. Pizza Party/Purse Auction (Monroe) 

e. Golf Tournament 

f. Wine Tasting 

g. Holiday Vendor Fair 

h. Dinner Dance with live music 

i. Garden Tour 

j. Silent Auction 

k. ñTaste oféò 

l. Little Miss/Mr Wolcott held at fair 

m. Bunko Night (Cheshire) 

 
4. What type of fundraiser is good for pulling in neighboring towns? 

a. Golf tournament 

b. Road Race 

c. Paint Night 

d. Murder Mystery Dinner 

e. Touch A Truck 

f. Purse Auction 

g. Treasure Hunt Tag Sale (Haddam) 

 
5. What has been your most successful fundraiser and why? 

a. Road Race ï Shoreline raised $10k split with Chamber 

b. Pumpkin Plunge ï Marlborough 

c. Golf Tournament $3k 

d. Little Miss/Mr Wolcott 

e. Quilts from pictures of historical locations 

f. Wine Tasting 

g. Our craft fair 

h. Luminary sale 

i. Dance 

j. Duck Race in the river (buy a little plastic duck ï 1st to cross finish line wins prize/cash) 

k. Poinsettia Sale 

 
6. What are some ways to get all club members involved in fundraiser activities? 

a. Make it mandatory in some way shape or form 

b. A requirement for membership to serve on one fundraiser/year 

c. Lower dues for those who chair a fundraiser 

d. ñParticipationò award ï members sign sheets under each event with a small token given 

at the end of the year. 

e. ñClub Cashò ï similar to ódô but participants get ófun moneyô based on their participation 

in events and use it at the auction held at the end of year banquet. 

 
7. What type of fundraiser is good for doing a CJW state-wide event (all clubs involved) 

a. Tag sale (can promote a portion of proceeds going to LTA or other) 

b. Cookbook 

c. Vendor Sale 

d. Food Truck Event (Big Green Pizza Truck, etc.) 

e. Craft Fair 



7 | P a g e  
 
 

f. Wine Tasting (or beers, micro brews, etc.) 

g. Fashion Show 

h. Collective donation to Channel 3 Kids Camp ï Scot Haney 

If you are interested in learning more about any of these activities listed, please contact us. 
We will do our best to track down the clubs that submitted these great ideas! Thank you to 
those that attended Spring Conference and made this workshop event quite lively! We 
hope you enjoyed it as much as we did and got something out of it. 

 

                                                                                                                                                             

IMMEDIATE PAST DIRECTOR/LEADERSHIP/PARLIAMENTARIAN 

Kathy Znosko, kathyznosko@yahoo.com 
 

 

 

 

The President's Brunch on March 21st was a wonderful tribute to the leaders of our member 

clubs.  Since it was the first full day of spring (in spite of the snow) the theme centered on the busy 

bees that these presidents are.  In keeping with the "bee" theme, Director Amy Neves printed some 

of the attributes a leader should have and distributed them on the tables around the room.  I wanted 

to share her advice with all of you, so her "bee" attributes are in this newsletter.  I hope you enjoy 

them. 

Bee-Attitudes:   

Bee Creative  

Bee Supportive  

Bee Healthy  

Bee Compassionate  

Bee Supportive  

Bee Compassionate  

Bee Empathetic  

Bee Yourself  

mailto:kathyznosko@yahoo.com
http://www.bing.com/images/search?q=bee+clip+art&id=71068ECFE6FF67F0FB5F5A5D8EE28317669D9E5E&FORM=IQFRBA
http://www.bing.com/images/search?q=bee+clip+art&id=71068ECFE6FF67F0FB5F5A5D8EE28317669D9E5E&FORM=IQFRBA
http://www.bing.com/images/search?q=bee+clip+art&id=71068ECFE6FF67F0FB5F5A5D8EE28317669D9E5E&FORM=IQFRBA
http://www.bing.com/images/search?q=bee+clip+art&id=71068ECFE6FF67F0FB5F5A5D8EE28317669D9E5E&FORM=IQFRBA
http://www.bing.com/images/search?q=bee+clip+art&id=71068ECFE6FF67F0FB5F5A5D8EE28317669D9E5E&FORM=IQFRBA
http://www.bing.com/images/search?q=bee+clip+art&id=71068ECFE6FF67F0FB5F5A5D8EE28317669D9E5E&FORM=IQFRBA
http://www.bing.com/images/search?q=bee+clip+art&id=71068ECFE6FF67F0FB5F5A5D8EE28317669D9E5E&FORM=IQFRBA
http://www.bing.com/images/search?q=bee+clip+art&id=71068ECFE6FF67F0FB5F5A5D8EE28317669D9E5E&FORM=IQFRBA
http://www.bing.com/images/search?q=bee+clip+art&id=71068ECFE6FF67F0FB5F5A5D8EE28317669D9E5E&FORM=IQFRBA
http://www.bing.com/images/search?q=bee+clip+art&id=71068ECFE6FF67F0FB5F5A5D8EE28317669D9E5E&FORM=IQFRBA
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Bee Kind  

Bee Understanding  

Bee Strong  

Bee Learned  

Bee Happy  

Bee Calm  

Bee Simple  

Bee Open-Minded  

Bee Organized  

Bee Honest  

Bee Hopeful  

Bee Balanced  

Bee Flexible  

Bee Inspiring  

 

- 

CORRESPONDING SECRETARY 

Diane Neri, dianeatcjw@gmail.com 

 

We are happy to promote your club events. Please submit your flyers (must include a CJW 
logo) to Amy Neves for approval.  

Please remember to let CJW know of any change in officers. Please send us the following 
information: 

mailto:dianeatcjw@gmail.com
http://www.bing.com/images/search?q=bee+clip+art&id=71068ECFE6FF67F0FB5F5A5D8EE28317669D9E5E&FORM=IQFRBA
http://www.bing.com/images/search?q=bee+clip+art&id=71068ECFE6FF67F0FB5F5A5D8EE28317669D9E5E&FORM=IQFRBA
http://www.bing.com/images/search?q=bee+clip+art&id=71068ECFE6FF67F0FB5F5A5D8EE28317669D9E5E&FORM=IQFRBA
http://www.bing.com/images/search?q=bee+clip+art&id=71068ECFE6FF67F0FB5F5A5D8EE28317669D9E5E&FORM=IQFRBA
http://www.bing.com/images/search?q=bee+clip+art&id=71068ECFE6FF67F0FB5F5A5D8EE28317669D9E5E&FORM=IQFRBA
http://www.bing.com/images/search?q=bee+clip+art&id=71068ECFE6FF67F0FB5F5A5D8EE28317669D9E5E&FORM=IQFRBA
http://www.bing.com/images/search?q=bee+clip+art&id=71068ECFE6FF67F0FB5F5A5D8EE28317669D9E5E&FORM=IQFRBA
http://www.bing.com/images/search?q=bee+clip+art&id=71068ECFE6FF67F0FB5F5A5D8EE28317669D9E5E&FORM=IQFRBA
http://www.bing.com/images/search?q=bee+clip+art&id=71068ECFE6FF67F0FB5F5A5D8EE28317669D9E5E&FORM=IQFRBA
http://www.bing.com/images/search?q=bee+clip+art&id=71068ECFE6FF67F0FB5F5A5D8EE28317669D9E5E&FORM=IQFRBA
http://www.bing.com/images/search?q=bee+clip+art&id=71068ECFE6FF67F0FB5F5A5D8EE28317669D9E5E&FORM=IQFRBA
http://www.bing.com/images/search?q=bee+clip+art&id=71068ECFE6FF67F0FB5F5A5D8EE28317669D9E5E&FORM=IQFRBA
http://www.bing.com/images/search?q=bee+clip+art&id=71068ECFE6FF67F0FB5F5A5D8EE28317669D9E5E&FORM=IQFRBA
http://www.bing.com/images/search?q=bee+clip+art&id=71068ECFE6FF67F0FB5F5A5D8EE28317669D9E5E&FORM=IQFRBA
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CLUB 
Name 

F_NAME L_NAME OFFICE EMAIL ADDRESS CITY ZIP PHONE 

         

         

         

         

We are also collecting official club mailing addresses. If your club uses a PO Box or has a 
physical address please include it with the names of your officers. 

Please send this information to dianeatCJW@gmail.com 

 

 

TREASURER/WAYS & MEANS 

Wendy Gamba, wgamba@yahoo.com, 203-859-5729 

If you need any pins or other supplies please let me know, and I can mail them out 
to you. 

Happy Spring All!  However, it doesnôt really seem like spring yeté.Presidentôs brunch was 
a great opportunity to meet some of you.  What a great morning.  In talking with a CJW 
member, I was reminded of an issue that is worth sharing.  Did you know that raffles 
(50/50, teacup, ticketed raffles) are all governed by the State of Connecticut?  Yes, it is 
true!!  This falls under the Department of Consumer Protection.  Following is the link to the 
State of Connecticut website where information can be found on this topic: 

http://www.ct.gov/dcp/cwp/view.asp?a=4107&q=483094#raf 

There are applications and fees that need to be paid.  A member was sharing with me her 
experience several years ago of having an event visited by a State Auditor.  They were not 
aware that such laws/requirements existed and did not have the proper documentation.  In 
cases like this, club executive leaders are held as the responsible parties for the 
organization.  Please check these laws if you are considering an event.  I do not pretend to 
be an expert on this topic, but I am here if you would like to bounce your thoughts off 
someone. 

A couple other anecdotal matters on this topic: 

V If you are considering doing a fundraiser (of any kind, not necessarily a raffle) that benefits 
another organization, it is recommended that you contact that organization and discuss 
your intentions with them.  Before you use another organizations name, or individuals 
name, in your advertising be sure to get their permission.  Also, once they are on board, 
they may have a network of supporters that they could cross advertise to, which may make 
your event even more successful. 

V Please reference my article in the November Junior Bulletin about handling donations.  All 
the prior newsletters are available online at CJW.org!!! This was also feedback from the 
Presidents Report ï see more below. 

https://d.docs.live.net/0c0e2c60b1f86886/Junior%20Bulletin/dianeatCJW@gmail.com
mailto:wgamba@yahoo.com
http://www.ct.gov/dcp/cwp/view.asp?a=4107&q=483094#raf
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V If you are holding fundraisers and events ï please invite CJW!!  The Board and other clubs 
are interested in knowing what you are doing and is another pool of supporters you should 
not forget to tap in to! 

Reminder:  March is another quarter end!  If you have new members who have joined your 
club and paid dues, please send the $6 dues for each member in to CJW.  Did you notice 
the new section in the Presidentôs Report - #5 Membership?  We have asked for club 
rosters as a new request this year.  This list will help us identify specific individuals who are 
members of CJW clubs for insurance purposes. In gathering these extra details it is our 
intention to be able to provide more complete information in our insurance applications 
which will result in premium savings for us all!!!  Your assistance is greatly appreciated! 

Presidents Report feedback:  The Board has made a first pass at reviewing the Presidentôs 
Reports.  We appreciate the feedback provided to us and are purposefully planning to 
engage in further discussion on your feedback.  One that I can address ï It was 
recommended that the Presidentôs Report dates coincide with the club year.  As the 
treasurer of my local club (Shout out to  SHORELINE!) I totally understand the frustration!  
But, here is the why and how behind it.  Each local club has a different official fiscal year 
end.  Shorelineôs happens to be in May, other popular months are June, July and August, 
and there are probably a few Decembers out there.  At club inception, each club was 
permitted to make this selection as they saw fit, so there is no natural cut off.  The reason 
we do February is because our insurance year starts July 1.  So, for us to collect all the 
Presidents Reports, tally the information, complete the annual application process and get 
the insurance in place for 7/1, we use February 28 as the cut off, with submission due in 
March.  Now, you might say that three months should be plenty of time for this process and 
I would agree, however, the major barrier to us changing the date is the percentage of 
clubs who fail to meet the Presidents Report deadline.    There are currently 7 clubs that 
Amy will be reaching out to who have not provided a report.  If you are one of them, please 
do expedite your submission. 

If there are any questions you may have please donôt hesitate to contact me.  Your 
feedback helps me be able to provide hopefully meaningful content to all Junior clubs in 
these newsletter articles.   

Stay warm!!! 

 

RECORDING SECRETARY 

 

No report 

 

How would you like to become a ñbehind the scenesò member of the greatest 
organization in CT? We have an opening for a Recording Secretary for CJW. If you are 

interested please contact Amy Neves nevesfamily34@gmail.com. The job description is 

available at www.cjw.org in our Blue Book. 

 

mailto:nevesfamily34@gmail.com
http://www.cjw.org/
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ARTS & EDUCATION 

Elizabeth Tischio, johntischio@bhhsne.com, 860-349-3065 

 

ñLive as if you were to die tomorrow. 

Learn as if you were to live forever.ò 

~Mahatma Ghandi~ 

 

  This yearôs recipient of The Maureen Borski Scholarship is Cynthia Cruz, who will receive 
$1,325.  She was sponsored by Shoreline Community Women.  Cynthia lives in Waterbury 
and attends Post University, where she is majoring in accounting.  As a high school 
student, she had considered criminal justice and secretarial work but found accounting a 
fun challenge to conquer.  Originally her goal was to get her bachelor degree, but then she 
wanted to become a CPA. 

  Cynthia had the opportunity to volunteer for the Shoreline Community Women when a 
new treasurer needed assistance with organizing multiple years of financial records.  
Volunteering for this project helped Cynthia exercise some of her greatest strengths, 
organization and attention to detail.  She also learned about the importance of time 
management.  We wish her continued success as she pursues her passion. 

 

Enjoy!  

Elizabeth  Tischio 

 

CONSERVATION & CURRENT AFFAIRS 

Ronnie Hollis,  ronniestarfish50@aol.com 

ñJuniors make a difference in the lives of othersò 

Conservation/ Current Affairs 

  

Current Affairs  

I have something I would like to share with you.  I wanted to get a copy of my fathers 

Military Service Record.  And after hunting on a couple of sites.  I found one that put me 

on the right track.  (www.archives.gov) I was able to get exactly what I wanted.   I got a 

mailto:johntischio@prudentialct.com
mailto:ronniestarfish50@aol.com
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copy of over 50 page report.  Everything from his enlistment to his discharge.  I found  

out he got 2 medals Good Conduct and African Middle Eastern Theater Ribbon, which 

I never knew.  There was a cost of $70. which was more than worth it to me. 

 

Flag Etiquette  

The flag should never be dipped to any person or thing.  It should only be flown upside-down  

as a sign of a distress signal. 

 

The flag should never be used as drapery, covering a desk or platform or any decoration. 

Bunting is sold in the red white and blue and is sold for the purpose of decoration 

 

Sometimes a flag needs to be retired.  Contact your local American Legion Post or Scout  

Troop to inquire the date(s) of the service. 

 

Conservation 

Make sure that your household appliances are working at their best.    A clean exhaust fan 

works better and more efficiently then a dirty one.  Clean the light bulbs in your lamps.   

It's getting to that time were we can get outside to work in our gardens.  It does not matter 

if you do not have room for a garden try growing things in pots.  So many things do very  

well in a pots.  And fresh vegetables can not be beat  

 

Ronnie 

 

Reminder,  Send me your clubs best Conservation and Currant Affairs Projects 

 

 

HEALTH & HOMELIFE 

At Spring Conference, Dr. Jack Hauser founded HeartCare Associates of CT, LLC in New 
Haven presented information to CJW attendees regarding heart disease and varicose 
veins and shared that each year, six times as many women die of cardiovascular disease 
than breast cancer; in 2014, 40,000 women died from breast cancer compared to 320,000 
women who died from heart disease.  Heart disease is the #1 killer of women over the age 
of 25, in the United States, regardless of race or ethnicity.  The condition affects 10 percent 
of women between the ages of 45 and 64, and one in four women over 65 years of age - 
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about 8 million women in all.  Studies show that women's symptoms are less likely 
identified as heart disease related. The symptoms of coronary artery disease and heart 
attack can be different for women than they are in men. Women are also less likely to 
recognize the symptoms of a heart attack and seek treatment. By learning and recognizing 
the symptoms, women can become assertive in their treatment.  At HeartCare, Dr. 
Hauser's offers comprehensive heart evaluations designed just for women; focusing on 
early detection and prevention to improve womenôs life-long health and well-being.   

In 2014, 4 billion prescriptions were written; with a population of 300 million, that equates 
to 13 prescriptions per every man, woman and child!  The focus of health should be on 
living well and prevention not to succumb to prescription dependency once issues are 
detected.   When the arterial system is inflamed, it becomes more susceptible to 
issues.  The good news is that it is possible to assess your risk for heart disease and 
reverse future effects through prevention.   Just like heart disease, which bases its 
beginnings on inflammation, such is the same for varicose veins.   Although varicose veins 
are typically unsightly, they are recognized as a true medical condition. Often, varicose 
veins are an indication of underlying venous insufficiency, which can lead to swelling, clots, 
and infection. Early vein treatment can prevent these problems. 

Venous insufficiency is common: almost half of all Americans have some form of it ï 
varicose veins, spider veins, or reticular veins.  Symptoms may seem harmless at first but 
if left untreated, can often lead to serious problems which include: pain, swelling, clots, and 
infection.  Early detection and treatment can prevent these potential problems that might 
affect your health and the quality of your life.  Common symptoms of venous insufficiency 
include:  

o Leg heaviness, aching, cramps and swelling. 

o Leg ulcers. 

o Restless legs. 

o Itching or burning of the skin on your legs. 

o Brown, purple or red discoloration of the lower leg or foot. 

o Risk for development of blood clots  

Non-surgical treatments of vein disease are available and a simple same-day procedure 
can be performed in the office with no scarring or side effects, and no lengthy 
recovery!  More information can be found at The Vein Center at HeartCare at 
http://hcveincenter.com/index.html 

 I am pleased to announce the following individuals are recipients of this yearôs Paulie Magera 
Award.  The Paulie Magera Award was established in 2003 in memory of CJW Director Evelyn 

Mageraôs son who passed away that year. The purpose of the fund is to provide financial assistance 

to adults/children who are intellectually disabled. The funds are awarded based on need and impact 

on quality of life.  

http://hcveincenter.com/index.html
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¶ $450.00 to Amanda and Gloria Clair from the Junior Womenô s Club of Wolcott to support 
monthly projects they sponsor with the Commission for Individuals with Special Needs in 

Wolcott. 

¶ $475.00 to Ms. Joan Goodwin of Windsor to purchase a lift recliner to assist her from a 

sitting to standing position and vice versa. 

¶ $500.00 to 15 year old Rebecca DiDomizio of Newtown to cover the out of pocket expense 

for a safety helmet that she requires to protect her while living with a seizure disorder. 

 

JUNIOR BULLETIN, MEDIA COORDINATOR 

Diane Neri, 14 Beach Road, Clinton, CT 06413, dianeatCJW@gmail.com 860-669-8333 cell: 860-389-5650 

Passwords for all internal documents will be (shhhh, donôt tell anyone) ócjwô. All lower case. 

Pictures! I need pictures of your club events. Let me see what youôre doing 
and please identify people in the pictures and the when-what-where-and why 
so I can incorporate them in Amyôs memory book (and add them to our web 
page if youôd like). Send electronically in .pdf format, please, and put ñAmyôs 

Albumò in the subject line. 

The next Junior Bulletin with cover July-August and will be sent out the first week in 
August. After that we will go back on our regular schedule with deadlines on the 20th of the 
month and distribution the first of the month. 

JUNIORETTES 

No report 

 

 

LONG TERM AFFILIATION (LTA) 

Michelle Cook mcook1125@yahoo.com 

 See the Perimeter Newsletter, attached to this Bulletin. 

 

No report. Please see the ABRI Newsletter at the end of this newsletter. 

mailto:mcook1125@yahoo.com
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MEETING PLANNER 

Nicole Maxellon nmaxellon@aol.com 

 

No report. 
 

 

WAYS AND MEANS 

Wendy Gamba, wgamba@yahoo.com 

  

Hi Juniors ï I am happy to report that with your help we have been able to move a good 
deal of the old stock that we have been carrying for some time.  I thank you and more 
importantly, my husband thanks you as the number of boxes in my dining room is 
reducing! 

With that being said, some of you have asked if we are getting more of this or that.  There 
is not currently a plan to reorder anything that we have previously carried but that is not to 
say that we couldnôt reorder OR find something new that is of interest to your clubs. 

Please drop me a line if you have any suggestions for CJW branded items.  Some 
thoughts that have been discussed are window clings for your car, tea towels, pens and 
pencils.  The stemless wine glasses that were given out at Spring Conference seemed to 
be well liked by the recipients.  Did you like them enough to consider purchasing them?  
Let me know!!  wgamba@yahoo.com 

We still have plenty of certificates and environmentally friendly shopping bags.  And as 
always, we have the pins.   If anybody needs pins for end of year ceremonies, please give 
me plenty of lead time so I can get them in the mail to you or make other arrangements to 
meet up with you.   

 

CHARTER OAK 

 

Barkhamsted Women's Club, Enfield Junior Women's Club, South Windsor Junior Women's Club,  
Tolland Junior Women, Vernon Junior Womenôs Club, Windsor Junior Woman's Club, Tolland 
Juniorettes 

  

Clubs, please send news items directly to Diane Neri with your club name and 
district in the Subject. 

OK clubs, what have you been up to this past month? Send me ONE paragraph about your 
clubôs last meeting. Make sure to include your club name and the District. Send to 
dianeatcjw@gmail.com. 

mailto:nmaxellon@aol.com
mailto:wgamba@yahoo.com


16 | P a g e  
 
 

DOGWOOD 

Donna Wesolowski, 873 Bayberry Lane, Orange, CT 06477, donnaweso@optimum.net, 203-799-3519 

Junior Women's Club of Fairfield, the Junior Woman's Club of Milford, the Monroe Women's Club, the 
Newtown Junior Women's Club, the Orange Community Women, the Stratford Junior Woman's Club, the 
Trumbull Community Women, Inc., the West Haven Junior Woman's Club, and the Orange Community 
Juniorettes.  

Hello Everyone!! 

I had the pleasure of attending the Junior Womenôs Club of Fairfield Membership Drive on April 

8th (see below). One of my favorite parts of the evening was hearing testimonials from several 

members about how they first got involved in Juniors and what it has meant to them over the years.  

It was such a nice way to let prospective new members learn what they are all about.  

 What have the rest of you been up to?  I am sure you have been busy doing great things in your 

communities.  I hope to see you all at Spring Conference and hear about everything.    

 - Donna Wesolowski, Dogwood District Advisor 

 

 Highlights and News from our Clubs: 

Last month, the Junior Women's Club of Fairfield held its "Celebrate Service" Membership Drive 

on April 8th which was also named "JWC Day" in Fairfield by the Town Selectman in honor of the 

club's 50th Anniversary this year.  The Membership Drive enabled guests to experience first-hand 

the club's service commitment by helping with five of the club's favorite all-time service 

projects!  Guests were able to make fleece blankets for Brady's Smile, IV pole decorations for St. 

Vincent's Hospital in Bridgeport, write letters to the troops for Operation Write Home, donate items 

to the CT Food bank and make Reindeer Food for the club's holiday fundraiser.   Special guests 

included our charitable partners as well as our Dogwood District Advisor, Donna Wesolowski and 

her friend, Linda, an Orange Junior!  It was so great to have your support for our event!  Coming up 

this month, the Fairfield JWC will be hosting the 33d Annual Fairfield Spelling Bee on May 18th, 

always an A-M-A-Z-I-N-G event!   

 

The Monroe Womenôs Club just had their 3rd Annual Pizza Party/Purse Auction April 18th  at 

Robertoôs Restaurant in Monroe. We had a great turnout & a great event. Claudia Nielsen, 

Development Director from Homes for the Brave, was our guest speaker and gave us an overview 

of FS:FH. The event consisted of a Purse Silent Auction (34 items), Silent Auction Baskets (14), 

tables of wallets, scarves, purse hook hangers, a few games and great pizza! One half of the 

proceeds from our fundraiser will be donated to Female Soldiers: Forgotten Heroes. 

 Next on the Calendar are:  

  Motherôs Day Bags for the Center for Family Justice 

  Monroe Womenôs Club Open House on Monday, May 11th at Last Drop Coffee Shop in  

  Monroe 

  Kite Flying Day on May 17th 

  Relay for Life - May 30é.Our Team is Wonder Women Wiping Out Cancer 

  Community Tag Sale - June 13th 

  ñGet Pinkedò Flamingo Fundraiser will take place in the summer months. Beneficiary hasnôt 

mailto:donnaweso@optimum.net
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  been decided yet but it is usually a Breast Cancer Awareness Organization. 
 We also delivered about 14 Easter Baskets to our Food Pantry before Easter. Thatôs about it for the 

MWC. 

 

 

Orange Community Women:  We had beautiful day for our ñTaste of New Havenò social event.  

The weather was perfect for walking and taking in the sights of New Haven.  It is amazing how 

often we drive, walk, or visit a place in our everyday lives and donôt realize the rich history behind 

it.  When we werenôt gazing up at gargoyles, admiring different architectural styles or learning of 

local history and culture, were sampling some great food and drink at Temple Grill, Bar, The Extra 

Virgin Oil Store, Kellyôs Bistro and Briq. For anyone who may be interested in learning more about 

New Haven as well as sampling some wonderful food, visit http://tasteofnewhaven.com/ 

Our Paint & Sip Fundraiser - is scheduled for Tuesday, April 28th at the Orange Ale House.  

We have a dinner scheduled with our friends at Homes for the Brave on Monday, April 20th. Weôll 

be bringing chicken, potatoes, salads and desserts, and looking forward with spending some time 

with the residents. 

Our Juniorettes have been busy.  They have just completed their 2nd Annual Easter Flower Sale 

fundraiser at Material Girls in Orange as well as a 31 Bags Fundraiser.  All monies raised will fund 

their spring/summer beautification projects as well as upcoming senior center activities.  

In May, the girls will be holding a fundraiser at TGI Fridays in Orange on Monday May 4th to 

benefit their Relay for Life team (Jazzy Juniorettes).  Our ñOrange Community Womenò Relay 

Team has been created and is up on the BOW Relay for Life website.  You can find us at 

www.relay.acsevents.org   

Lastly, our new Orange Community Women Tee shirts are in!  Weôll send you a picture soon!  

REGAL MONARCHS 

Simsbury Juniors has been busy this spring! In addition to our regular Meals 
on Wheels deliveries and cupcake baking for the Senior Center, the club 
hosted about 100 children and their families at the annual Ladybug Bash 
preschool carnival, which included games, face painting, an Alex's Lemonade 
Stand, music and crafts.  The club also celebrated spring at a local senior 

citizens' residence with crafts and games, and hosted Mugs and More for Moms, a free 
event at which more than 65 children painted pottery pieces, which were then fired and 
ready for Mother's Day.  Members also celebrated Service Appreciation Day by making 
and delivering baskets of goodies to our local fire stations, ambulance company and police 
department. Currently we are collecting gently used stuffed animals to donate to Loveable 
Huggables, an organization that will refurbish them and distribute them to emergency first 
responders to give to children. 

 

 

http://tasteofnewhaven.com/
x-apple-data-detectors://0/
http://www.relay.acsevents.org/
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S.H.O.R.E. 

Durham Woman's Club, Haddam Junior Woman's Club, Lyme-Old Lyme Junior Women's Club, 
Shoreline Community Women, Inc., Wallingford Community Women 

 

I challenge other S.H.O.R.E. district clubs to send me a paragraph or a photo of what your 

club did at your last meeting. Send it to dianeatcjw@gmail.com. Better yet, would someone 

like to step up and join the CJW Board as District Advisor? 

Another club year is winding down. Let the summer fun begin! While Shoreline doesnôt 
have scheduled business meetings our major fundraiser is held in August and we have two 
days of fundraising at the Charity Carousel at Lenny and Joeôs Fish Tale in Madison on the 
4th of July and Labor Day. All the proceeds from the carousel are donated to the 
ñorganization du jourò and ours are earmarked for the LTA and our Soldier Boxes. The 
highlight of the summer is our ñBlender Partyò (appetizers, desserts and yummy blender 
concoctions). We also get called on to volunteer at various functions happening around 
town during the summer. Great way to get our name out there. 

 

WILDBURY 

  

Beacon Falls Junior Woman's Club, Bethlehem Junior Women's Club, Junior Woman's Club of Bristol, 
Cheshire Junior Women's Club, Junior Women's Club of Litchfield Hills, Middlebury Community Women's 
Club, Southbury Junior Women's Club, Junior Woman's Club of Watertown, Junior Women's Club of 
Wolcott, Woodbury Junior Women's Club, Southbury Juniorettes, Wolcott Juniorettes, Woodbury Juniorettes 

 

OK clubs, what have you been up to this past month? Send me ONE paragraph about your 
clubôs last meeting. Make sure to include your club name and the District. Send to 

dianeatcjw@gmail.com. 

 

THIS AND THAT  

(anyone who wants to can stop reading here, but you may miss a really good recipe or project idea) 

 

Cola-Brined Chicken Wings 

Appetizer, Chicken/Poultry 

Prep 10 M Ā Cook 10 M Ā Makes 4 pounds of wings Ā Source Allrecipes.com 

Ingredients  

¶ 1/2 cup kosher salt 

mailto:dianeatcjw@gmail.com
mailto:dianeatcjw@gmail.com
http://allrecipes.com/Recipe/Cola-Brined-Chicken-Wings/Detail.aspx
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¶ 1 liter cola-flavored carbonated beverage 
¶ 4 pounds chicken wings 
¶ 1/2 cup vegetable oil 
¶ 1/4 cup packed brown sugar 
¶ 2 tablespoons kosher salt 
¶ 2 tablespoons garlic powder 
¶ 2 tablespoons ground black pepper 
¶ 2 tablespoons ground mustard 
¶ 4 teaspoons paprika 

Directions  

Pour 1/2 cup kosher salt and the cola into a resealable plastic bag, mix until the salt 
dissolves. Add the chicken wings, coat with the brine, squeeze out excess air, and seal the 
bag. Brine in the refrigerator for 2 hours. While the chicken is brining, stir together the 
vegetable oil, brown sugar, 2 tablespoons kosher salt, garlic powder, black pepper, 
mustard powder, and paprika in a small bowl to form a paste; set aside. 

Preheat an outdoor grill for medium heat, and lightly oil the grate. 

Drain the chicken wings in a colander set in the sink, then pat dry with paper towels. Place 
the wings into a large mixing bowl, then mix in the spice paste until evenly coated. 

Grill the wings on the preheated grill, turning occasionally, until the chicken is no longer 
pink at the bone, 10 to 15 minutes. 

PREP 10 mins 

COOK 10 mins 

READY IN 2 hrs 20 mins 
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April - May 2015 Edition 

 

Dear Diane,  
  
What a busy few months we have had at ABRI/ Homes for 

the Brave! We aren't slowing down anytime soon though. 

Summer 2015 is jam packed with fun events including our 

11th Annual Golf Classic and the Heroes for Heroes All Star 

Game hosted by the Bridgeport Bluefish! With Memorial 

Day just around the corner we wanted to take some time 

and share with 

you what has 

been happening 

at Homes for the 

Brave and 

Female Soldiers: 

Forgotten 

Heroes. Read 

through this 

issue of The 

Perimeter for 

more 

information!  

 

The magnolia tree at Homes for the Brave 

 

11th Annual Golf Classic 

Our 11th Annual Wilfredo Perez Jr. /  Homes for the Brave 

Golf Classic will be held on June 29th at the Connecticut 

Golf Club in Easton. More information can be found here 

In This Month's 

Issue...  

11th Annual Golf 

Classic  

Heroes for Heroes 

Game  

Step up for the Brave  

Giving Back  

GIVE NOW   
  

  

Current Top 

Needs: 

¶ New 
pillows 

¶ Hand Soap 

¶ Sugar  

Needed Items 

¶ Coffee 
¶ Sugar 

http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=0018l0u0EBRb8-waaXWDOTwBYAlbnA8UDvW3OdNb4aCB7FckFDvLlziKjbIYaEVkNcyfTYX95xBhXH5PnkxYTGHdG4ugzEA7QTBDlgHi2gTH0B4L6US_04VgNVn9zWgw1QfefVr1PAdidQtXrx6Zx3bmSLQrNjtBuvN7vKnwEhIMHnpim8O7aqK9w4TuS2DTE2aju8iPilUB8PeC9YTp6JB2SgiHyw1MrmqPV9_MC2ToVHLRu-os7WLVXpc8xO0Sg0HnrL4hT_I7q-xn0ZfiIOZD75TKEXuR4B6xQuh5-cj3O0=&c=34EEMTvILhrR8LZ_VhbCugWqwa5hFZ3sEnbVmdSVDz3wcb8XFt3uSA==&ch=5duTrAvtaX4C9wId10uJIUGl12Q0F0q7mTWY5DAD3Cgg-VgPn5v5kg==
https://us-mg205.mail.yahoo.com/neo/launch?.partner=sbc#LETTER.BLOCK50
https://us-mg205.mail.yahoo.com/neo/launch?.partner=sbc#LETTER.BLOCK50
https://us-mg205.mail.yahoo.com/neo/launch?.partner=sbc#LETTER.BLOCK44
https://us-mg205.mail.yahoo.com/neo/launch?.partner=sbc#LETTER.BLOCK44
https://us-mg205.mail.yahoo.com/neo/launch?.partner=sbc#LETTER.BLOCK51
https://us-mg205.mail.yahoo.com/neo/launch?.partner=sbc#LETTER.BLOCK33
http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=0018l0u0EBRb8-waaXWDOTwBYAlbnA8UDvW3OdNb4aCB7FckFDvLlziKnLNqvPlIj5OrZwYq71JImWbHGaUUV0GT4gmNGVq-5qFSPxegAHwTtGErhjukQMzIN2_nLjPxHTz5g50HvvTRMBm0f1q2Qc_sUkrKgVP5L-kWoIwbOPLx9PaOoJYfL6Gj7y8nQcJ_UI6Lmveh_GLbgnrO5S5_9oLaLyuqA3KvaiIwUA4YVPaIIcwtWmFzm09qgHjNd8-9sa-br6OKxZYMmzzqjiGy2NFSIHnEYImy6RKiybYWDZWMVWhEgqWcQn6QjRF7qv75lyhsZUrHSFqQ61SmId-gLFE5A==&c=34EEMTvILhrR8LZ_VhbCugWqwa5hFZ3sEnbVmdSVDz3wcb8XFt3uSA==&ch=5duTrAvtaX4C9wId10uJIUGl12Q0F0q7mTWY5DAD3Cgg-VgPn5v5kg==
http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=0018l0u0EBRb8-waaXWDOTwBYAlbnA8UDvW3OdNb4aCB7FckFDvLlziKsYw21brXL2lCkrpWWfpCD-XP4EKiQ11PoDLCYctIjvp452aonG5FZ_SnnuLso1JvY-g8MQ0HGNHwf-8Yh5gr6cY105vH-51VyqAHxIwd1bswoWpyg2V-t64t7ktltEYnhlGmunYZOHPu6SIf1TyJqJfAMCw5cdkEexWgLMSqp5YlIAduxHx-KI=&c=34EEMTvILhrR8LZ_VhbCugWqwa5hFZ3sEnbVmdSVDz3wcb8XFt3uSA==&ch=5duTrAvtaX4C9wId10uJIUGl12Q0F0q7mTWY5DAD3Cgg-VgPn5v5kg==
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about purchasing a foursome or becoming a sponsor. We 

hope to see you there!  

 

We would like to thank our sponsors as of May 15th, 2015:  

Title Sponsor:  Wilfredo Perez Jr. Memorial Fund  

Platinum Sponsors:  Tumble Jungle & It's Tax Time, LTD 

Gold Sponsors:  R.D. Scinto, May, Bonee & Walsh, Walbert 

Capital Management, Penfield Service Center, Teamsters 

Local Union 1150, Pullman and Comley, LLC, Devine 

Hydraulics and Romano & As sociates 

Silver Sponsors:  Main Enterprises, Universal Printing & 

Mailing Services, Veterans Helping Veterans, LLC, 

Hampton Inn - Shelton, Dworken, Hillman, LaMorte & 

Sterczala, P.C. and Price Financial Group 

Heroes for Heroes Legends Game 

 

Tickets are selling fast for the 

Heroes for Heroes All Star 

game benefiting/ Homes for the 

Brave! The game will be held 

on July 9th at the Ball Park at 

Harbor Yard and will feature former Yankess and Red Sox 

players. The Bluefish have signed Jesse Barfield, Charlie 

Hayes and Jim Leyritz on the Yakees Roster and "Oil Can" 

Boyd, Ellis Burks and Bill "Spaceman" Lee on the Red Sox 

Roster. More names will be announced weekly! Visit the 

¶ Creamer 
¶ New t-

shirts 
¶ Toilet 

Paper 
¶ Napkins 
¶ Paper 

Towels 
¶ Brownie 

Mix 
¶ Pillows 

(new) 
¶ Stop & 

Shop 
or Shoprite 
gift cards 

¶ Silverware 

Shout Outs 

 

Connecticut 

Junior Women, 

Inc 

 

Jewish Senior 

Services 

 

American Legion 

Auxiliary Unit 12 

 

IMPACTrumbull 

 

Milford CT 

Chapter of The 

Links, Inc 

 

http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=0018l0u0EBRb8-waaXWDOTwBYAlbnA8UDvW3OdNb4aCB7FckFDvLlziKjbIYaEVkNcyfTYX95xBhXH5PnkxYTGHdG4ugzEA7QTBDlgHi2gTH0B4L6US_04VgNVn9zWgw1QfefVr1PAdidQtXrx6Zx3bmSLQrNjtBuvN7vKnwEhIMHnpim8O7aqK9w4TuS2DTE2aju8iPilUB8PeC9YTp6JB2SgiHyw1MrmqPV9_MC2ToVHLRu-os7WLVXpc8xO0Sg0HnrL4hT_I7q-xn0ZfiIOZD75TKEXuR4B6xQuh5-cj3O0=&c=34EEMTvILhrR8LZ_VhbCugWqwa5hFZ3sEnbVmdSVDz3wcb8XFt3uSA==&ch=5duTrAvtaX4C9wId10uJIUGl12Q0F0q7mTWY5DAD3Cgg-VgPn5v5kg==
http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=0018l0u0EBRb8-waaXWDOTwBYAlbnA8UDvW3OdNb4aCB7FckFDvLlziKjbTi8Qb_k2dv1k5W6WFpvdWMZ7fROAWMOmlKFI34nqV_foDXZZzJbeAzU0OOmUQc8ZyQRWoQQkLn3eEvTcpeByLI4bOhmgnanPwidP22Ma2wzM_Dp-sLfxn-fRMNlC4sUgBVTGsnn1XowleSmK0CNb4WuFifFF-IWPDfQ4sPfh-ylii-8D4JDrX2SFAavCWpcRZ-jkJ06sh2WCnSPLmHA_ghvgmdS9lA60eVmVv15pz-_jzrTsRKfdt_QY3floVzJb4pTgRhVzeYCQuPL5vlWeAPF8oxifUs_Ecbt1-TNjbn1UVtjofph90LXswTQBa-g==&c=34EEMTvILhrR8LZ_VhbCugWqwa5hFZ3sEnbVmdSVDz3wcb8XFt3uSA==&ch=5duTrAvtaX4C9wId10uJIUGl12Q0F0q7mTWY5DAD3Cgg-VgPn5v5kg==
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Bridgeport Bluefish website for more information and to 

purchase tickets.  

 

Residents at ABRI/ Homes for the Brave made a home 

cooked meal for the Bridgeport Bluefish!  

On Friday May 15th the residents at Homes for the Brave 

served a home cooked meal for players and staff from the 

Bridgeport Bluefish. The menu - seafood gumbo, fried fish 

and pasteles!  

 

Veterans from Homes for the Brave with players 

from the Bridgeport Bluefish.  
 

Step up for the Brave 

Our fall 2015 fundraising event is shaping up to be a fun 

event that you will not want to miss!  The stadium stair 

climb challenge is a unique event and vertical road race 

where patrons will "Brave the Heights" in honor of our 

brave military. Saturday, September 12th hundreds of 

people will take to the stadium staircases at the Bridgeport 

Bluefish Stadium at the Ballpark at Harbor Yard in 

Bridgeport! Registration is now open! Click here for more 

information ab out the event. Please contact Claudia Nielsen 

for more information about sponsorship opportunities at 

cnielsen@homesforthebrave.org.  

 

Red Cross 

 

America- St. 

John's # 8 

Masonic Temple 

 

New Vision 

Pioneers 

 

Community 

Plates 

 

National Charity 

League - Redding 

 

Sacred Heart 

University - 

Physical Therapy 

Program 

 

United Methodist 

Women 

 

Monroe 

Congregational 

Church 

 

 

Tributes 

 

http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=0018l0u0EBRb8-waaXWDOTwBYAlbnA8UDvW3OdNb4aCB7FckFDvLlziKrunVslL551YoqB8vDJhLeZJWfB__cHlO-GLbUfKQkYKKEiGUBzOmsrepJacbFyzZf3A6XSkibAGtbPlVA5yKEwWMUohniTgtsTPpMd7p8FglM9MKAcDugptyuDeH9wFIRE5L6VmsbW1wGt9jxwXHSl_6QQmFb_KpqQA_89GiyBhkgJKtzQuILWzb1leyxJpTqbo-MIicK1izpW4-CHpe8lQWPpTfMajJg==&c=34EEMTvILhrR8LZ_VhbCugWqwa5hFZ3sEnbVmdSVDz3wcb8XFt3uSA==&ch=5duTrAvtaX4C9wId10uJIUGl12Q0F0q7mTWY5DAD3Cgg-VgPn5v5kg==
http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=0018l0u0EBRb8-waaXWDOTwBYAlbnA8UDvW3OdNb4aCB7FckFDvLlziKrunVslL551YjJrP-N4zUbvrjYVtJyc3-iDd1b77P_bH-xpZc3a4Tbym-hDzLqXRKqyB4ieZFMEpLHfr2GNw9SpoMEceUpX6v4RKvs9ePa1FYg6-PdtquNSV9f4NZBKC5y-8dENF2_9lSRU8MbXoasEEFmcHxYlCQU3sQKM3ishZObE_Qq9D8IlZy8conkcIGlRZCQgsGZTM-v3_9-KKxa3SHP_HAbrSdFCSXpsoaQ4e7-S7j9Ymoaw=&c=34EEMTvILhrR8LZ_VhbCugWqwa5hFZ3sEnbVmdSVDz3wcb8XFt3uSA==&ch=5duTrAvtaX4C9wId10uJIUGl12Q0F0q7mTWY5DAD3Cgg-VgPn5v5kg==
http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=0018l0u0EBRb8-waaXWDOTwBYAlbnA8UDvW3OdNb4aCB7FckFDvLlziKrunVslL551YkxaedvzZPA1loyXJXLHG2Kk1Q82TrIn6WWhNln1PKtIqljpbFwRKjg1C_toDMICddoxMtN2suRHjKdaAURdyi53c8pDvWx8Nx9Ytby8kGYGT3nA5NAoAOiGAtj3nS8G7Cs1a_aUQ9EiB-xuS6ta9uKALjCl8DRYJX2FP9jIpv6vKaRVYqqH3QNzVln_LO3RpasOhH-gJWXWHWvnqvLu8iMOXesDSyHs5HJ739oN6lJ_yNOwXC9iDfA==&c=34EEMTvILhrR8LZ_VhbCugWqwa5hFZ3sEnbVmdSVDz3wcb8XFt3uSA==&ch=5duTrAvtaX4C9wId10uJIUGl12Q0F0q7mTWY5DAD3Cgg-VgPn5v5kg==
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Giving Back 

Connecticut Junior Women, Inc  
Female Soldiers: Forgotten Heroes received a gift of $6,000 
from the Connecticut Junior Women to be used for 
vocational needs. They also provided new kitchen 
accessories for the PFC Nicholas A. Madaras Home. We are 
incredibly grateful for all of their support!   

  
  

Homes for the Brave Residents Recognize Memorial Day  
In the week leading up to Memorial Day, residents from  
Homes for the Brave assisted with the city wide effort to place 
flags on all Veteran graves. Our residents took turns visiting 
local cemeteries to pay their respects and place flags.  

In Honor of 

Janson Dean 

Erhard 

 

In Memory of 

Judith A. Divino 
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A Visit From Jewish Se nior Services   
Clients from the Day Program at Jewish Senior Services in 
Fairfield held a month long supply drive for Homes for the 
Brave. They collected multiple boxes of supplies for our 
residents including socks, t-shirts and personal care items. 
We had the honor of meeting a few of their clients when 
they dropped off the donations. It was very meaningful that 
two of them were Veterans, one having even served in 
WWII!  

  

 

Our guests from Jewish Senior 

Services! 

 

Sincerely,  

   

The Board of Directors & Staff at ABRI/Homes for the Brave . 
  

 

 
 

  
 

  

 

http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=0018l0u0EBRb8-waaXWDOTwBYAlbnA8UDvW3OdNb4aCB7FckFDvLlziKnLNqvPlIj5OTvCiY_twckNjofBe6KJVA0prnaOaSNVUDM9ApaOLbyqyKqwqi4KbxPCY25VXtO0z1jI_Y-f_YpTERA-D37tupBDn-mHCqfsRWBQq4a8UIfM59NYoubIhbVM-FLb_p5VQKIDSg8CZW7X-ltu3H2-u38XqqEWm9gfDcnEcaAsiDtVNBoeXl4w8zeDYi66pNdpWs8HbBvcHTe6cXRt03JE9Dw==&c=34EEMTvILhrR8LZ_VhbCugWqwa5hFZ3sEnbVmdSVDz3wcb8XFt3uSA==&ch=5duTrAvtaX4C9wId10uJIUGl12Q0F0q7mTWY5DAD3Cgg-VgPn5v5kg==

